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For Immediate Release       August 26, 2022 
 

MCTXSheriff Investigating Homicide in Sleepy Hollow Neighborhood 
 

On August 24, 2022, the Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office responded to a report of an Aggravated 
Assault in the 19000 block of Pierson Street in Conroe, Texas. Deputies arrived and discovered the driver 
of a gold Toyota sedan had multiple gunshot wounds. The male was transported to a local hospital, where 
he later succumbed to his wounds. The deceased male was identified as 45-year-old Cleofus Thergood of 
Conroe, Texas.  

Detectives with the Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office Homicide and Violent Crimes Unit and Crime 
Scene Investigators, along with the Montgomery County District Attorney’s Office, responded to the scene. 
This is an ongoing investigation, and no further details are available.   

If you have any information related to this investigation, please contact the Montgomery County Sheriff’s 
Office at 936-760-5800 or Crime Stoppers at 1-800-392-STOP (7867) and refer to case #22A255290. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thomas Hudson, Specialist 
Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office 
Administrative Services 
Follow us @MCTXSheriff 

      

http://www.mctxsheriff.org
https://www.facebook.com/MCTXSheriff/?ref=bookmarks
https://twitter.com/MCTXSheriff?lang=en
https://www.instagram.com/mctxsheriff/
https://nextdoor.com/agency-detail/tx/montgomery-county/montgomery-county-sheriffs-office-4/

